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Smyrna Yes – Huntsville No

During the summer of 1956 we had our house built in nearby Smyrna, Ga.  On December 19, 1956 we closed out on our new house.  Two days later I was called to the Customer Engineering Managers office in Atlanta.  IBM wanted me to move to Huntsville, Alabama.  They did not have any house buying assistance program at that time.  I was promised I would be sent to the new 720 Printer school and be made the Technical Specialist for that machine.  They wanted my answer right then in that office meeting.  I told them there was no way I would commit to something like that without talking to my wife about it first.  The weekend was coming up and I told them I would let them know on Monday.  We drove to Huntsville that weekend and spent Saturday night in a motel.  After looking at all the housing available we found that the same house we had just built in Smyrna, Ga., a three bedroom two bath brick ranch, was going to cost at least $3000 more than the $14,100 we had paid for ours.  

I had always heard that if IBM offered you a promotion and you did not take it they would never offer you another.  It was an agonizing decision we had to make that weekend but neither one of us wanted to move to Huntsville so I told them no on Monday.  It never seemed to have any effect on the promotion offers I got later.  As a matter of fact I had a terrible time just staying where I was.

1957 May 23.  Spent the summer in school at the Endicott, NY plant learning all about

   punched card equipment.  Returned home over the Labor Day weekend.  This will have

   to be a chapter all by itself.

June 14.  Received a $75.00 Suggestion Award M25776 for correcting a problem on the 704 System writing a Tape Mark in the binary coded decimal mode and a diagnostic test for this circuit.

July 12.  Received a $25.00 Suggestion Award M18336 for improving the wiring of relay 74 in the 711 Card Reader.

September 16, 1957.  Received a $25.00 Suggestion Award B02063 for including a test for a “Q” bit in the accumulator after an underflow in the 704 Floating Point Diagnostic program 4M03

October 7, 1957  The Russians launched Sputnik the first earth satellite. 
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